
Your servants, the Willis Cortés family, greet you from the United States
California.
By the grace of God we were able to receive our 2025, in our house in
Boquerón. After passing our sixth wedding anniversary.
On January 16, the Lord allowed me to celebrate 33 years of life. That same
week we were able to travel to the capital of Panama and participate in fire
of evangelism.
On the 17, my wife and I traveled to the United States for the second time
to conclude with our deputation trip, if God allows we will be back
returning on June 10 to Panama; We want to visit some churches, and
With the percentage of support we have, prepare to undertake there the
first service of the future first church in Boquerón.
From the 19 to the 22; We visited the churches of Hammond, Indiana. From
the 23 to the 26,
We traveled to Santamaría, CA. ;Coast Hills Baptist Church. In these
churches,
We had the privilege of participating in your missionary conference.
To start February, we were able to share a very special day for my sister
Rachel; with my mother, my brother, friends and family. love was pacted
between her and her husband on February 1. I had the privilege of
be part of your wedding ceremony. Thank God for my sister and our new
brother-in-law; We appreciate praying for them.
From 20-23, God allowed us to participate with the Montecito Baptist
Church,
of their missionary conference, soul winning and activities. It was great
blessing!
and see how God worked at that conference.
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In these first 2 months we have visited a couple more churches, some to
present our ministry, and others to congregate. But it has undoubtedly
been a blessing, sharing with brothers in Christ, in one way or another.
Participating in soul winning and activities. 
Thank you pastors and brothers, who have received us and taken care of
us, we will always carry you in our hearts.

This time has been a lot of learning for us, both about the ministry and for
our personal life. We are grateful to continue praying for us, God give us
his wisdom, mercy and grace. Also your provision for fuel, personal needs,
expenses and current responsibilities both here and in Panama. Also pray
for churches that they may have that burden of supporting missionary
work and projects in Boquerón. 

God is good all the time! Definitely. There is no better life than serving our
God. 
Have a great month, and God bless each of you, your families and
churches.

Until next time!
He says goodbye…


